July 17, 2017- NLTAPA Safety Work Group Meeting
(Portsmouth, Virginia)
Introductions (see separate attendance list) were followed by a brief recap (provided by Matthew Enders) of the Safety Work Group 2016 activities and a general discussion about moving forward regardless of whether there would be a Joint Safety Leadership Team with FHWA CLAS as there had been previously.
Matthew Enders and Janet Leli led a brainstorming session for suggested webinar topics for the group to host in the next year. The compiled list is:
· Show & Tell of Training Programs
· Use of drones
· Data collection (inventory, asset management)
· ADA Transition Plans
· Rural pedestrian issues
· Roadway departure
· Systemic safety for gravel/unpaved roads
· Motorized vehicles such as golf carts and local traffic ordinances
· Data driven safety

The group also would like to see more peer exchanges conducted as a way to continue sharing information among centers. In particular, looking at ways centers can assist with local safety projects and using data to support their locals are two points of interest that would be helpful peer exchange focus areas. 

A general discussion for suggestions for 2017-2018 work group goals led to a list of recommendations that the work group leaders will prioritize. The list includes:

· Concerted efforts to work on joint programs with NACE and APWA safety committees to ensure that we collaborate since all three organizations have mutual goals
· Look at the NHI safety courses and see what is appropriate for updating (are these courses being offered by those who have gone through the NHI Instructor Development Course?)- provide a list of those needing updates to NHI
· Support peer exchanges among centers, and between centers and state DOTs
· Identify volunteers to work on the NACE safety initiatives, primarily the NACE Local Roads Safety Foundation, local road safety plans, and “Safety 101”
· Generate TRB research needs
·  Reach out to AASHTO committees and DOT members to reinforce our interests in safety
· Consider engaging in the Local Road Peer Network Community of Practice (AASHTO)
· Add an additional representative of NLTAPA to the AASHTO SMS and SCOHTS committees (and attend conference)

Since the LTAP/TTAP Forums are no longer available, we will begin using traditional email to communicate with interested center personnel. We will include on that list anyone who wants to be kept informed, regardless of whether they want to be active group members.
